April 18, 2015
Trails End Land Company, Inc.

Shohola Falls Trails End Land Co. Inc., held a Board of Directors’ meeting on Saturday April 18, 2015 in the association office building at 10:55 a.m.
ROLL CALL:
Officers Present

President           -  Thomas Miller

Secretary           -  Gerrylynn Haak 

Treasurer           -  Lori Ann Bush 
Members Present

Iris Altreche

Andrew Gleiss

Robert Personette

Michael Smith

Officers Absent
Vice President  -   Jo-Ann  Pollack

Members Absent

Vinny D’Eusanio

Michele Murphy

Others Present

Richard Henry, Attorney

Pam Valenza, Community Mgr.

President Miller called the meeting to order at 10:55a.m.  Called for a motion to approve the October 2014 minutes: MOTION: by Mike Smith to accept the October 18, 2014 Minutes. Second: Lori Bush VOTE: Abstain: Andy Gleiss All others: in favor

Property Manager’s Report

Pam Valenza - 
· 32 lots in inventory 

· 6 lots on Pequest are being sewered
· Land Co. used to hold mortgages but the criteria has not been updated since 2001

· Reviewed current criteria and discussed any changes – asked for a motion to allow the Land Co to hold mortgages under specific criteria
MOTION: by Gerrylynn Haak to allow Land Co. to hold mortgages for property owners they must pay the dues in full, capital improvement fee, and closing cost. The amount owed will be the prime plus 2% interest, and we will need a minimum of $500 down along with a credit check. Potential mortgage holders must use their own lawyer or abstract co.  Second: Mike Smith VOTE: All in favor

MOTION: by Iris Altreche to close the Land Company meeting at 11:25am.  Second: Jo-Ann Pollack VOTE: All in favor

Respectfully submitted,
Maegan Herington
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